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MEETING MINUTES 

Selectman’s Chamber, Town Hall 

Wednesday, April 10, 2019 – 7 PM. 

 

Present:         John Bethoney, Chairman 

            James Antonizick, Vice Chairman 

            Charlie Packer, member 

            Daniel O’Neil, member 

            Dennis Guilfoyle 

            Jason Mammone, P.E., Director of Engineering 

             

 

Mr. Bethoney open the meeting at 7:15 PM.  

 

Agenda Item # 1 - Traffic Calming Request #2019-001, Winfield St/Overlook Ave: 

Decision on Request.     

   

Mr. Bethoney reviewed the application (Applicant is Tracy Forbes) and supporting 

documents. Mr. Bethoney then asked for Mr. Mammone’s comments.  

Jason stated the application was complete and suggested the TAC vote to conduct an 

initial evaluation.  

Dennis Guilfoyle made a motion to conduct an initial evaluation, 2nd Dan O’Neil, UA.  

Jason will notify the applicant of the decision to conduct an initial evaluation and will 

have the data available for the next meeting.   

 

Agenda Item # 2 – Traffic Calming Request # 2019-002, Upland Rd: Decision on 

Request.  

 

Mr. Bethoney reviewed the application (Applicant is Carlo Prisco) and supporting 

documents. Mr. Bethoney then asked for Mr. Mammone’s comments. 

Jason stated he reached out to the applicant about limiting the request to Upland Rd. (The 

applicant included Top Hill Ave and Hermaine Ave but the study will be for Upland Rd 

only.)  

Dennis Guilfoyle made a motion to conduct an initial evaluation, 2nd Jim Antonizick, UA.  

Jason will notify the applicant of the decision to conduct an initial evaluation and will try 

to have the data available for the next meeting.   
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Approval of Meeting Minutes 1/08/2019 

 

Mr. Bethoney asked for motion to accept minutes as drafted, Dennis Guilfoyle, 2nd Dan 

O’Neil, UA. 

 

Old/New Business 

 

Jason stated he was asked by the BOS to review the traffic patterns on Chute Rd / Pacella 

Dr.  Residents express concerns to increased traffic.  

A turn restriction was proposed for M – F from 4-7PM for residents only.  Jason will 

review and provide a report to the TAC for their evaluation.  

 

 

Next meeting scheduled for May 14, 2019 

 

Jim Antonizick made a motion to adjourn at 7:30 PM. 2nd Dennis Guilfoyle, UA. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


